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Join us  
 

For Shabbat  

Morning Services  

Saturday,  

October 13 at 9 am  

When we will be  
 

Celebrating 70 years 

of  

Jewish Life in our 

community  

&  

Welcoming  

New Members  

 
 

$NMFQDF@SHNM -½%NQ 7½%NQ 1QDRDMSRr 

The Annual Pollak Lecture 
Sunday, October 21 at 7pm 

 

 

 

With Guest Speaker 

Rabbi Mark S. Golub 
Founder & CEO of JBS 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Questions § Please Contact  

The Synagogue Office  

At 718-224 -0404  

Rabbi Mark Golub is the founder and CEO of the Jewish Broadcasting Service, formerly Shalom 

TV. Lauded by Newsweek as one of America's most influential rabbis, Rabbi Golub is recognized 

within American Jewry as a leading interviewer and television producer. His award-winning    

national program, "L'Chayim," has aired continuously since 1979 with a guest list that reads like a 

"Who's Who" on the world Jewish scene.  
 

Rabbi Golub is a gifted teacher with an unusual ability to explain the genius of the Jewish tradition 

and the uniqueness of Jewish values. He has taught in the CCNY Jewish Studies Department and 

HUC-JIR's Cantorial School and School of Education. In addition, he is a frequent guest lecturer 

throughout the country on the meaning of being Jewish and on Midrash (Jewish commentaries to 

the Bible). 
 

Rabbi Golub's eclectic family background provides him with a unique appreciation for every major 

movement of Jewish life. His maternal grandfather was an Orthodox rabbi; his paternal            

grandparents helped create the Reconstructionist movement, and his father assisted in founding the 

first Conservative synagogue in Trumbull, Connecticut.  Mark S. Golub was ordained a Reform 

Rabbi by the Hebrew Union College-Jewish Institute of Religion in New York City.  

Topic:  

What Does It Mean To Be A Zionist As  

An American Jew In the 21st Century? 

Congregation LôDor VôDor 
Oakland Little Neck Jewish Center 

49-10 Little Neck Pkwy.  Little Neck, NY  11362 
Phone: (718) 224-0404    Email: office@lnjc.org 
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From The Rabbi 
 

 

On the first day of Rosh Hashanah I invited each member 

of the congregation to submit an OP-ED article for     

Temple Talk as a personal answer to the question:  What is 

so great about being Jewish?  In my sermon I suggested 

some possible answers to this question, but I emphasized how important it 

is for each of us to be able to answer this question from our own personal 

and unique perspectives.  
 

The Fall Holiday Season has just ended and I can say without any         

hesitation that for me, one of the greatest things about being Jewish is to 

have 15 days of the first 23 days of the beginning of a new year that are 

special holy days.  It is an awesome experience to begin the New Year by         

celebrating: two days of Rosh Hashanah, Yom Kippur, seven days of   

Sukkot, Shemini Atzeret, Simchat Torah and three Shabbatot.  I am    

grateful for the energy, renewed sense of purpose, clarification of         

priorities, increased closeness to God and to my Jewish identity and the 

joy of spending quality time with family and friends, all of which have 

been part of this special time.  So, here is one of my many answers to the 

question: 
  

Whatôs so great about being Jewish?   
 The unique way in which each New Year begins  

and the significant impact that this makes upon me.  

 
Printed below is the first OP-ED that was submitted as an answer to this 

question.  As this year 5779 continues, I hope there will be many more 

submissions so that we can all learn from each other.  

 

We All Need An Anchor 
By Richard Rosenfeld 

 

In a provocative Rosh Hashanah sermon, Rabbi Yaffe        

challenged the congregation to submit their thoughts on what 

makes Judaism great.  For me, the answer is obvious:       

Judaism is a perennial anchor in uncertain times.  And    

current times are indeed uncertain, with political pundits 

continuously uttering ñunprecedented timesò as if going out 

of style. 
 

Yet are current times uniquely uncertain or, should we take 

solace in Paul Harveyôs words that ñIn times like these itôs 

helpful to remember there have always been times like 

these?ò And perhaps even further equanimity might come 

from realizing that ñtimes like thisò have been repeated in 

nearly 4,000 years of Jewish history, a history replete with 

turmoil, cataclysm and disaster, yet equally filled with       

resilience, perseverance, and triumph. 
 

This anchor of Jewish history is a perennial beacon of hope.  

Reflecting for a moment on 4,000 years of Jewish humility, 

generosity, and caring helps us apply the same mindful     

approach to the challenges of today.  And reflecting a bit  

further on the result of 4,000 years of good deeds, thoughts, 

and attitudes is a testament to the wonder, tenacity, and    

potential of the Jewish people.   
 

We all need anchors and as Jews we are fortunate to have 

one of the strongest known.  And with this history as         

prologue, the next 4,000 years of Jewish accomplishment  

eagerly await the contributions of our generation and those 

to come. 

October Schedule of Services 
 

Fri., Oct. 5 Kabbalat Shabbat Service    6:30 p.m. 

 

Sat., Oct. 6 Shabbat Morning Service       9:00 a.m. 

    Kabbalah Circle     12:30 p.m. 

 

Sun., Oct. 7 Morning Minyan       8:45 a.m. 

 

Fri., Oct. 12 Erev Shabbat Service        8:00 p.m. 

    Birthdays and Anniversaries Celebrated 

 

Sat., Oct. 13 Shabbat Morning Service       9:00 a.m. 

    3rd Annual Membership Shabbat: 

    Celebrating 70 years of LNJC and OJC 

 

Sun., Oct. 14 Morning Minyan       8:45 a.m. 

     

Fri., Oct. 19 Kabbalat Shabbat Service       6:30 p.m. 

 

Sat., Oct. 20 Shabbat Morning Experience 

    Breakfast       9:00 a.m. 

    Shacharit     10:00 a.m. 

    Torah Service     10:30 a.m. 

    Musaph     11:15 a.m. 

    Kiddush/Lunch     12:00 p.m. 

 

Sun., Oct. 21 Morning Minyan       8:45 a.m. 

    Pollak Lecture       7:00 p.m. 

 

Fri., Oct. 26 Kabbalat Shabbat Service       6:30 p.m. 

 

Sat., Oct. 27 Shabbat Morning Service       9:00 a.m. 

 

Sun., Oct. 28 Morning Minyan       8:45 p.m. 

Shabbat Candle Lighting 
 
 

October   5 6:13 p.m. 

October 12 6:02 p.m. 

October 19 5:51 p.m. 

October 26 5:41 p.m. 
 

Any Occasion Is Good For A Kiddush! 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Please consider sponsoring a Shabbat Kiddush  

in honor of an event or in memory of a loved one. 
 

You can also make a contribution to the  

Kiddush Fund to help us make it possible for  

our members to gather for food, reflection and  

conversation after Shabbat morning services.  
 

Contact the office at 718-224-0404.  
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From Your Co-Vice President 

of Membership 
By Karen Popowsky 

 
I joined the Little Neck Jewish Center in September 

1996. My son became a Bar Mitzvah at Little Neck Jewish Center. I 

became a Bat Mitzvah in May 1999 with Darice Brodsky, Jerri  

Marcus Cohen, Ruth Fener, Marilyn Joseph, Nancy Junger, Gail 

Laufer, Judy Samuels, Dorothy Mooallem and Karen Verola. And 

the rest (for me) is MY history in the making! 

When did you join Little Neck Jewish Center or Oakland Jewish 

Center or Congregation LôDor VôDor? Did you raise your family 

here? Did your children attend Hebrew School here? Are your      

lifelong friendships those you made as a member of our synagogue? 

As a member of Congregation LôDor VôDor, what is YOUR history 

in the making? 

As the Membership Committee prepares for its 3rd Annual        

Membership Shabbat: ñCelebrating 70 Years of Jewish Life In Our 

Communityò being held on October 13, we have discovered that 

everything old is more than nostalgic. Remember bowling leagues, 

Torah Fund luncheons, fashion shows? Styles change but one day 

return as we have seen in photos capturing events and members over 

the past 70 years collectively as Little Neck Jewish Center, Oakland 

Jewish Center and now as Congregation LôDor VôDor. Walk down 

the hallway of our synagogue and you will see three beautiful Trees 

of Life with leaves commemorating important life events in our  

families. Literally a stroll down memory lane! We have discovered 

70 years of precious memories archived in photos, temple           

newsletters, newspaper articles, dinner dance menus, synagogue   

programs and so much more.  

All Shabbat mornings are special, but October 13 will be extra     

special as we meet and greet some of our founding members, our 

new, newer and newest members and their families of Congregation 

LôDor VôDor. The PAST is our history but the future is OUR history 

in the making!  

Presidential Matters 
By Mitchell Stein 

 

WOW ! 

This is my sixth year of celebrating the New 

Year at Congregation LôDor VôDor and each year keeps    

getting better and better.  Rosh Hashanah started off with a 

packed house.  It was amazing to me to the Sanctuary and 

Social Hall nearly filled with so members of our religious    

community who came together on Monday, September 10th 

to usher in the New Year 5779.  The building was so vibrant 

that I could see an aura of excitement and enthusiasm       

hovering over our heads as we prayed. 

There was no change on Day 2 of Rosh Hashanah.  We had  

another full house and our fervor to continue this celebration 

did not wane.  People arrived early, stayed late, sang and 

chanted loudly and the building was just an explosion of   

energy and  optimism.  I want to thank Rabbi Yaffe for     

acknowledging the importance of September 11th while     

orating his sermon.   

The congregation continued itsô intensity throughout Yom    

Kippur. From Kol Nidre to the concluding shofar blast the    

following night, our building was bursting with pride and 

hope for the upcoming year.  We also had a chance to        

celebrate one congregantôs special birthday (no cake was 

served). 

There are so many people, groups and committees that 

worked tirelessly to make these holidays so special for all of 

us.  The short list of thank yous include: Rabbi Yaffe, Cantor 

Shron, the Choir, The Ritual Committee, the Ushers, all those 

with honors, the Office Staff, the Custodial Staff, the        

Security Personnel, the Church who let us use their parking 

lot and the biggest thank you is to all of you for attendance at 

our religious home.  

I had several memorable moments during this holiday week 

that I want to share with you.  For the first time in my life I 

delivered a speech to a group of 700 people.  From what I 

understand, it was fairly well received.  The honor of holding 

our Torah during the Kol Nidre prayer is an experience that I 

will never forget.  Rabbi Yaffeôs  September 11th sermon and 

his pre-Yizkor sermon made me shed many tears. However, 

the most important part of these few days was the chance for 

me to meet, and to hold numerous conversations with, so 

many people whom I have never spoken with before.  I am 

more excited about my co-presidency because of these      

conversations. 

As we move into the year 5779 and as we move away from 

the summer of 2018 and head into the fall, I ask you, how do 

we keep this excitement going throughout the year?  We have 

all the tools in place: the people, the boards, the committees, 

the clergy, etc. to make this such an inviting and stimulating 

place to be.  Letôs continue this year with all the anticipation, 

vigor and optimism with which we began this year.  May 

5779 be the best year yet for all of our congregants and 

their families and for our house of worship. 

Happy New Year! 

A Very Special Shabbat Morning  

 
Please join us  

For Shabbat Morning Services  

Saturday, October 13 at 9 am  

When we will be  
 

Celebrating 70 years of  

Jewish Life in our community  

&  

Welcoming New Members  
 

A festive Kiddush will follow  

 
RSVP to the synagogue office  

718-224-0404 by Oct. 8 
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Message from Cantor Shron 
 

Words cannot express the joy I experienced while conducting 
High Holiday services this year. Every year is amazing, but 
this year, there appeared to be an extraordinary, palpable   
energy within the congregation throughout all of the services. 
I canôt quite put my finger on it, but the sound (and sight) of 
hundreds of people enthusiastically singing together creates an incredibly 
powerful, moving experience ï and for that, I thank each and every one of 
you. 

Allow me also to express my sincere thanks to my dear choir members, most 
of whom have been working with me for several years. They devote many 
hours to creating a more effective, enjoyable prayer experience for the    
entire congregation, and I am so grateful to every one of them for their time, 
talent and dedication. Thank you to Jeff Baskin, Sally Coons, Joan Kase, 
Marcia Levine, Karen Popowsky, Dawn Rafal, Judy Samuels, Harriet 
Spilkevitz, Richie Spivack, and Irina Starr. It is an honor to conduct    
services with you year after year. 

While Iôm at it, a tremendous thank you to all of the wonderful young     
people who assisted with Torah reading and leading various parts of the 
service. These exceptional young adults always answer my call for help with 
an unequivocal ñyesò, and I am more appreciative than you can imagine. 
Weôve listed all of their names on page 9 of this monthôs Temple Talk.     Be 
sure to say ñyesher koachò next time you see them!  

Finally, while Rabbi Yaffe spends a great deal of time on the bima thanking 
those who have made our services so successful and memorable, it is he who 
does more than anyone to ensure a meaningful High Holiday season. I have 
long been in awe of his ability to do it ALL, especially on Yom Kippur 
when he is ñONò (while fasting!) from early in the morning until after the 
final shofar. Thank you, Rabbi, for your wisdom, your insight, your vision, 
and especially your friendship. 

I write to you in the days leading up to Shmini Atzeret and Simchat Torah, 
the final days of Sukkot - yet also unique holidays unto themselves. The 
rabbis tell us that these final holidays of this busy month serve as Godôs way 
of telling us, ñplease, stay with me a little longer. Donôt go. Donôt run off 
back to the óreal worldô so soon! Letôs spend another day or two together 
before this special season ends.ò 

I find myself feeling the same way. 

During Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur, our building is BUSTLING.      
Security guards, custodians, ushers, board members, volunteer itôs all hands 
on deck. And, the ENTIRE community is there! If I leave the service to use 
the rest room, it takes me 15 minutes to return because I run into so many 
people I havenôt seen in a while. It is a wonderful, wonderful experience. 

And now, in the days that follow, Jewish life is just beginning to blossom 
for another year. Sukkot activities have been very well received. We have a 
70th anniversary celebration coming up this month. We have Rabbi Mark 
Golub of the Jewish Broadcasting Service coming to speak on October 21st. 
We have weekly classes in Torah, Hebrew, Jewish life, contemporary Israeli 
society and more. We have opportunities to pray together, to celebrate lifeôs 
milestones together, to learn together, and of course, to eat together.  

And the centerpiece of our synagogue life is our weekly Shabbat service, 
which is lively, engaging, uplifting and fun. Ask anyone who attends       
regularly and theyôll tell you that itôs their favorite part of the week! Itôs a 
time to get closer with God, to get closer with one another, and even to get 
to know ourselves a little better as well. 

The High Holidays are just the beginning. And so I ask, as Maurice Wil-
liams and the Zodiacs sang in 1960, ñstayéjust a little bit longerò. 

And now that Iôve got that song stuck in your head, I urge you to let the 
momentum of a powerful holiday season propel you into the new Jewish 
year with a renewed commitment to our synagogue, our tradition, and our 

community. I canôt wait to continue celebrating Jewish life with each and 
every member of our synagogue, all year long. 
 

Cantor Josh Shron  

 

HAPPY OCTOBER 
BIRTHDAYS 

HAPPY OCTOBER 
ANNIVERSARIES 

Celebrate  
Your October 

Birthday or Anniversary  
by receiving a special blessing  
at Shabbat Evening Services  

Friday, October 12 
8:00 p.m. 

  1 Rita Steifman               

  4 Geoffrey Clain              

  5 Steven Feiner                   

  5 Mildred Feldberg           

  5 Eileen Gellman             

  6 Elaine Fleischman           

  6 Stacey Gottlieb            

  7 Cooper Alwadish                 

  7 Jake Grusd                      

  7 Vladimir Gurevich           

  8 Aggie Marcedo              

  8 Giselle Weinstock           

  9 Helene Berkowitz           

  9 Arlene Osman               

  9 Phyllis Ross               

  9 Eileen Singer              

11 Perry Heidecker            

11 Fran Kasman               

13 Lillian Rosenberg          

14 Barbara Flamm             

14 Olga Varkonyi 

15 Stanley Kotlyar    

17 Estelle Weiss              

18 Sydney Tali Feld 

19 Reva Horowitz  

21 Steven Marcus              

21 Michael Tomasik                

22 Andrew Levine                  

22 Emily Levine                   

22 Sara Levine                    

22 Sela Shron                     

23 Sheldon Greenberg          

24 Steven Blatt               

24 Adam Levine                    

24 Lori Saslow                

24 Andrew Sherman             

24 Jessica Tamari                 

25 Madeline Belonsky          

25 Alvin Fried                

25 Jeffrey Gordon                 

25 Rachel Gordon                  

25 Phyllis Grijnsztein       

26 Arnold Blecher             

27 Gale Kaplan               

27 Violet Pollack            

27 Robert Sosman                  

29 Lindsay Roberts                

30 Sheila Blecher            

30 Jonathan Rose                  

30 Randi Rosinsky            

31 Diana Roberts             

   9 Elyse and Ted Goodman          

   9 Randi and Mark Rosinsky        

10 Maryann and Robert Shaller     

11 Randy and Jason Slakter        

13 Marla and Louis Litvin         

15 Hazel and Sheldon Greenberg    

16 Michael and Renee Feld 

16 Deidre and Craig Greben        

18 Dawn and Scott Singer          

20 Barbara and Ben Ditman         

22 Caroline and Aaron Polsky      

23 Ann and Arthur Lesser          

28 Susan and Steven Marcus        

29 Michele and Allan Bressler  
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  Shabbat Morning Experience                        

   Saturday, October 20th  

 

 9:00 a.m. Breakfast & Learning 
 

10:00 a.m. Shacharit  

  w/Heicha Kedushah 
 

10:30 a.m. Torah Service 
 

11:15 a.m. Musaph 
 

12:00 p.m. Kiddush & Lunch 

 Torah and Our Lives 
With  

Rabbi Yaffe  
 

11:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 
 

Wednesdays,  

Oct. 3, 10, 17, 24, 31 
Conversational Hebrew 

With  

Cantor Joshua Shron 
 

Wednesdays, Oct. 3, 10, 17, 24, 31 
 

at 8:30 p.m. 
 

Tachles 
A Unique Approach  

to the Study of Hebrew                  
 

Tachles is an informal Hebrew learning program that     

offers participants a ñtaste of Hebrewò in a refreshing 

and interactive style.  

Wednesdays from 7:30 pm to 8:30 pm  Oct. 3, 10, 17, 24, 31 

 

Monthly Kabbalah Circle 
Saturday, October 6 

12:30 p.m. 

After Shabbat Kiddush 

 

 
Kabbalah is the ancient mystical 

wisdom of the Jewish people and has 

long been shrouded in secrecy.  

However, in our day, more and 

more people are studying Kabbalah. 

 
Join us as we explore the wisdom of 

our mystical tradition together with 

Paul Sacker, Henry Riger and Ellen 

Charlop as our leaders. 

 


